



## CARPENTARIA SHIRE COUNCIL ROAD CONDITION REPORT

WEEKLY ROAD REPORT UPDATE AS AT: Friday 04/07/2025

Please Note: for travelling on roads within Carpentaria Shire Council

Pay attention at floodway crossings, river crossings as road conditions can change without warning.

Road		Status	Restriction	Comments
Name	Section			
Gulf Developmental Road (92A)	Normanton to Croydon	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Burke Developmental Road (89A)	Burke & Wills Roadhouse to the Flinders River	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Burke Developmental Road (89A)	Normanton to Flinders River	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Burke Developmental Road (89B - Sealed)	Normanton to Walkers Creek	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Karumba Developmental Road (84A)	Walkers Creek to Karumba	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Burke Developmental Road (89B - Unsealed)	Walkers Creek to Gilbert River	Open	Caution	Caution - Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Burke Developmental Road (89B - Unsealed)	Gilbert River to Dunbar Station	Open	Caution	Caution - Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Burke Developmental Road (89B - Unsealed)	Dunbar Station to Mareeba Shire Council Boundary	Open	Caution	Caution - Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Dunbar-Kowanyama Road	Dunbar to Kowanyama Shire Boundary	Open	Caution	Caution - Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Dunbar to Koolatah Road	Dunbar to Koolatah	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Mitchell River Closure - No Entry
Drumduff to Koolatah Road	Via Hughes Crossing <b>Check Mareeba Shire Road Report</b>	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Flooding
Koolatah to Oriners Road	Koolatah to Oriners to Cook Shire Boundary	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Flooding
The Mitchell River Crossing	Mitchell River Crossing	Closed	Road Closure	Mitchell River Crossing Closed - No Entry
Delta Downs Road	Karumba Developmental Road (84A) to Delta Downs	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Lotus Vale to Stirling Road	Burke Developmental Road (89B - Unsealed) to Delta Downs Road	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Stirling to Miranda Downs Road	Burke Developmental Road (89B - Unsealed) to Miranda Downs	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Glencoe to Miranda Downs Road	Burke Developmental Road (89B - Unsealed) to Miranda Downs	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Flooding
Normanton - Burketown Road	Normanton to Wernadinga/Leichhardt River	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Donors Hill to Leichhardt River	Burke Developmental Road (89A) to Leichhardt River	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Nardoo/Augustus Downs/ Leichhardt River	Wills Developmental Rd (78A) to Burketown-Normanton Road via Augustus Downs	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
McAllister Road	Burke Developmental Road (89A) to Burketown-Normanton Road	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
Ten Mile Road	Burke Developmental Road (89A) to McAllister Road	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Flooding
89A Iffley Road/Trenton Road	Burke Developmental Road (89A) to McKinlay Shire Boundary	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Flooding
Broadwater- Iffley Road	Gulf Developmental Road (92A) to Iffley	Open	Caution	Drive to Prevailing Conditions
All other Unsealed Roads	Carpentaria Shire Council Region	Closed	Road Closure	Road Closed due to Flooding
Unexpected closures may occur and the road report will be changed accordingly if necessary.				